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George Williams

Chief Information Officer | Director of Information Technology WSLCB

360-688-0970 or 509-385-2312

george.wiliams@lcb.wa.gov

Dear Evergreen State College Graduate Admission Team,

It is without reservation and great pride that I recommend Jo Majerus for admission into 
the Masters in Teaching (MiT) Graduate Program at Evergreen State College. I 
indirectly supervised Jo for 2 years when she was an intern in the IT Division at the 
Department of Natural Resource and again as an employee in the IT Division at the 
Washington State Liquor and Cannabis Board (WSLCB). I believe she will excel as a 
candidate for this excellent program.

Jo continually demonstrates strong learning abilities regardless of her situation. As an 
intern, she made the effort and built up her IT skillsets from scratch becoming a strong 
member of the team. She was recognized publicly for her contributions by the helpdesk 
supervisor many times. She is inquisitive and has a desire to learn how things work. 
She is a quiet leader that shows her strength through performance, achievement, and 
helping others. 

I have had the pleasure to witness Jo’s continued growth since her time working for me.
She has overcome obstacles in her life to achieve amazing success in her professional 
career as a working professional. She has done this while raising 3 children with her 
spouse and earning her bachelor’s degree. Despite my best efforts, I was unable to 
keep her at the WSLCB because of her commitment to her family and her desire to 
work in the best situation suited for her talents. She was an asset to our team and 
continues to be an asset to any team she is a part of. She makes the extra effort to train
others around her on what right looks like and sets the standard for work ethic and 
efficiency. I would hire her again without hesitation.

Jo is an outstanding working professional. I am proud to have worked with her on my 
technology teams. Her ever-growing technology and professional skillsets and her drive 
to learn will make her an excellent candidate for a master’s degree and an excellent 
teacher. As a former teacher, it is wonderful to see candidates of Jo’s caliber working to 
become teachers. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. If you have any additional questions, please 
don’t hesitate to contact me.

Best regards,

George Williams
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